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Commodore John Sproat

nce in a while along comes

something that reminds me

that the Yacht Club is some-
thing more than just a collection of
financial reports, board meetings and
parties. Walter Grubb had worked all
year to prepare for the Snowball Regatta
and then due to an unfortunate circum-
stance was unable to be present. With
little or no opportunity to prepare Gov-
ernor Emil Klein, Steve and Peg Beeson
with the able assistance of Commodore
George Fisher stepped forward and ran
a great regatta.

In fact, the Buckeye Lake Yacht
_Club is all of us working together to
achieve common goals. The great efforts
of Emil, Steve, Peg and George and the
other volunteers are greatly appreciated

and truly indicative of the best our Club
has to offer.

Governor Klein has asked me to try
to find members who are interested in
reestablishing a sailing committee. This
summer we hope to provide an ex-
panded sailing program. Anyone who is
interested in participating please contact
Emil or me.

Our Governors have wasted no
time in pursuing their various duties.
Vice Commodore Wright has prepared
a comprehensive year-long schedule. He
has done a great job in coordinating
nearly all Club activities in one calendar
which will be released in the very near
future.

Rear Commodore Foster is working
closely with Hans and our fine staff to
continue to improve bar and kitchen
service. Once again I want to reempha-
size that it is important that you phone
in for reservations anytime you plan to
come to the Club. Advance reservations
will help our staff to serve you better.

Not only is Governor Klein prepar-
ing for upcoming sailing events, he is
pitching in to help with the log while
Governor Oliver is taking a brief rest
period. Mike, we miss you and Ann at
the Club and we want to see you back
real soon.

We have asked a lot of our newly
elected Governors and they are working
hard for the Club. Governor Geiger has
set up a membership committee and is
planning a new member rush party for
November 4. It is important that we all
assist John by providing him the names
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and addresses of our friends and associ-
ates who are interested in joining the

Club.

Governor Tim Maite is working
closely with Governor Mike Schilling in
planning our fall work day. Governor
Schilling plans many improvements for
our off island facilities.

If you wish to serve on the enter-
tainment, membership, sailing, house
and grounds, or off island maintenance
committees please contact me or the
Governor in charge.

I also want to commend Hans,
Betty, Andrea, Dean, Nancy, Kim, and
Jim for all of their hard work during our
recent successful Oktoberfest. Please tell
every member of our staff how much
you appreciate their hard work.

See you at the Club!

Ko
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Entertainment

y now you
should have
received

your 1995-1996
B.L.Y.C. Calendar,
which is the tenta-
tive entertainment
calendar for the
year. I would like to

Vice Commodore
Fred Wright

call your attention
to some new entertainment features
which you may want to attend. We
have scheduled two “For Men Only”
parties - one on January 13th and one
on July 26th. The purpose of these par-
ties is to develop camaraderie between
members. There is also a Mystery The-
atre scheduled for Saturday, March
30th.

Please take note of the 90th Anni-
versary Celebration that will take place
the last weekend of July. We are making
big plans and I am sure you will want to
attend some of these events if not all of
them. '

The other new event that we are
introducing this year is a Family Christ-
mas Dinner at the Club. This will be for
you and your children and/or grandchil-
dren. The dinner will be served with
linens, candlelight, and end up with a
chorus singing Christmas music. Santa
Claus will arrive with presents for all
children twelve and under. It is not too
early to make reservations now, as |
believe this will become a very popular
holiday event. Christmas will be here
before you know it!

NOVEMBER - We will start off
with the O.S.U. Alumni Band Party on
November 4th. After the band, Disc
Jockey John Sproat (aka Commodore
Sproat) will entertain us. On November
11th, the World Cruise Party will be a
“Night at Sea” with special entertain-
ment.

Friday, November 17th, is the an-
nual B.L.Y.C. Thanksgiving dinner,
with turkey and dressing and all the
traditional Thanksgiving menu. Please

make reservations for this event now.
The sooner the better!

We will wind up the month with
the O.S.U.-Michigan Football Party.
This event is a fun event, watching the
game with fellow B.L.Y.C. members
and wives. This will be a “Tailgate”
party. There will be cheerleaders, pom
poms, and the real college spirit. Wear
your colors. You should plan on arriving
at least 30 minutes before the start of
the game.

You will note on the calendar that
no special events are scheduled for Fri-
day nights, other than Thanksgiving.
We have reserved Friday nights for open
dining for the members and their guests.

Lets have a great fun year!

Rentals &
Docks

am back in
charge of rent-
als & docks for 1

another year. Usu-
ally we don’t keep
the same position 2
years in a row. This

Governor
Dick Manifold

year Commodore
John told me to do
it undl I get it right.

Seriously we do still have some
problems to work out as to how our
docks are being used and I said I don’t
mind being the bad guy. We had too
many vacant docks this past year even
though they were all rented. The board
wants to see them all filled next season.
A committee will be meeting to formu-
late new rules to maximize the usage.
Don’t be surprised if there are some
increases in the prices also. We will try
to treat everyone fairly who has a dock
but remember we have 50 people wait-
ing who would love to have a dock to
use. Keep reading the log for further
updates.

Eastport has some vacancy. Also we
still have some trailers with no tags to
match your lot number! Call me or '
drop a note in my mail slot at the club
for more information.

DL

House &
Grounds

irst of all I
would like
to thank

Mike Oliver for ~
his accomplish-
ments as Past Gov-

ernor of House
and Grounds. Also
on behalf of every-

Governor
Tim Maite

one we want to wish him well in his
continued recovery from his recent

illness.

Well things are off to a flying start.
Plans have been made with the help of
Don Lemon to have the swimming poc’
repainted in a professional manner in
early spring. For now the pool has been
completely winterized and put to bed
for the winter.

Thanks to members Lou Vacca,
Don Lemon and Miles Waggoner for
serving on my House & Grounds Com-
mittee. Arrangements are well under
way for our Fall work day on Oct. 22.
There is much to be accomplished. I
anticipate a good turn out and a suc-
cessful day.

Finally I would like to thank every-
one for their support and I am looking
forward to a very successful year.

Lo

CAS

BLYC Gun Club News

Weather and boat traffic permit-
ting, the trap shooting season will start
on Sunday, November 12, at 1:00 p.m.
We will be using steel loads only so if
you have any questions, call me.

New shooters are welcome

George Conrad 928-0151
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Membership
% Directory

hanks to
everyone
who sup-

ported my cam-
paign effort. I
hope that my
contribution dur-
ing the next year as

Membership Gover-

Governor
John Geiger

nor will serve the best interests of the

Club and its members. I am looking
forward to the challenge, and hope to
have a little fun meeting those of you I
haven’t had the opportunity to get to
know yet.

As Membership Governor, I feel
that the continued success of our Club
is an enhanced spirit of comradeship,
and an increased level of participation in
activities.

Those of you who have joined this
past year will be contacted by myself or
\/1 member of our Membership Commit-
‘tee. You will be asked for your first year
“impressions” and “suggestions.” A
survey will be developed and circulated
to all members for suggestions specifi-
cally addressing the issue of new mem-
ber recruiting and ways of encouraging
member participation.

As Commodore Sproat noted in last
month’s Log, we lost 45 members in
1994-95, and will have to emphasize
recruiting this year to insure the contin-
ued stability of our budget that must
support Club renovation and other
needed capital improvements.

Our first “Rush Party” will be be-
fore the OSU Party on November 4.
Any member who would like to sponsor
someone they know that would be in-
terested in joining the Club should
contact Hans or call me at home in
Columbus, 870-7265, or at Buckeye
Lake, 928-0829.

, One of my responsibilities this year

~will be to provide flowers, cards, etc. to
members who are hospitalized or ill,
please keep me informed.

Another responsibility will be to
coordinate the publication of a new
Directory. We hope to schedule a photo
session before Christmas, and in early
spring so that the Directory will be
ready before next summer. Our goal
will be to have a new picture for every
member.

The following new members were
approved (second reading) by the Board

of Governors on October 11:
Don Lemmon (Nola Faye)
George A. Lieb (Ruth)
Larry J. McCreary
Arvo A. Pikkarinen (Paula)
James R. Powers (Kristin)
Russell F. Smith (Claudelene)
Michael L. Tooker (Lori)
Miles Waggoner (Dorothy “Jane”)

“Please Introduce Yourself And
Make Them Feel Welcome!”

2ohn

Race,
Regatta
& Jr. Sailing

he Snow
ball Re-
gatta was

attended by twenty
boats, five Lidos,
five Interlakes,
three Highlanders,
six cruising boats

and one Hobie Cat.

Lido Class:
Michael Bankewicz,
Leather Lips Yacht Club

Governor
Emil Klein

1st Place

2nd Place  Kerrie Keiner, B.L.Y.C.
3rd Place  Phil Krieger,
Leather Lips Yacht Club
Interlake Class:
Ist Place  George Fisher, B.L.Y.C./
Hoover Yacht Club
2nd Place  Jeff Clark,
Hoover Yacht Club
3rd Place  Dick Evans,
Leather Lips Yacht Club
Highlander Class:
Ist Place  Tom Fee,

Hoover Yacht Club

3

2nd Place  Noris Bourdow,

Cowan Lake S.A.
3rd Place  Chuck Kaps,

Hoover Yacht Club

Cruising Class:
Ist Place  Frank Foster IV, B.L.Y.C.
2nd Place  Bill Reynolds, B.L.Y.C.
3rd Place  Russ Green, B.L.Y.C.

Hobie Cat:

Ist Place  Michael Evans

On Saturday, we had winds from
15-20 knots which made it for an inter-
esting race. I would like to thank Com-
modore Sproat for the use of his boat
and his help with setting the Buoys,
also a big thank you to Steve Rehbein
Beeson, Peg Beeson, Commodore Bob
Dye and Governor Dick Manifold for
their help and teaching me how to run a
Regatta.

Not to forget the Ladies from the
Ladies” Auxiliary who fixed those deli-
cious hors d’ oeuvres for Saturday
evening. A big thank you goes to you
also. It was very much appreciated.

Finally, [ wish Walter Grubb a
speedy recovery from his car accident
the day before the race. Since he had to
spend time in the hospital, he was un-
able to run the Snowball Regatta.

/Zzw’z

Frank Miller

Longtime member of B.L.Y.C.
years ago, Frank Miller, passed away
September 5, 1995 in Glendale, Ohio.
Frank was very active at B.L.Y.C. in the
thirties and forties. He had a room
upstairs and sailed a “K” boat. He at-
tended East High School in Columbus.
Married Ruth, who was in the Olym-

pics, swimming with her twin sister.

Frank and Ruth had a beautiful
home at Put-in-Bay, Ohio and was past
Commodore of Put-in-Bay Yacht Club
and became Commodore of I.L.Y.A.
Commodore Miller sponsored me com-
ing up through the ranks of LL.Y.A. 1
have lost a great friend.

Commodore Gus Schell
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Off-Island
Maintenance  Mike Schilling

Being this is my first report to you
as a member of the Board of Governors,
[ want to start off by saying thank you
for selecting me for this position. Also, I
want to thank all the past Commodores
who endorsed my candidacy. It is both
an honor and pleasure to be affiliated
with such a fine group of people. Please
feel free to contact me anytime with
your comments and suggestions .

Although, it’s only been five weeks
since the election, much has already
happened. At our October Board meet-
ing we spent hours discussing budgets
and the improvements planned for the

Club.

One of my goals as Governor in
charge of off-island maintenance is to
set a higher standard of appearance for
BLYC properties. Likewise, I want to
thank everyone who contributed to the
clean-up of Eastport on workday. We
moved most of the boats and trailers so
we could mow under them. Our inten-
tions were to move all the trailers but
some had flat tires or no ball coupler
and couldn’t be moved. This is a job
that needs to be done more often in
1996. To make the job easier it is essen-
tial that every trailer be in good condi-
tion. Should you have a trailer stored at
Eastport we ask that you help us out by
keeping your trailer in good movable
condition.

Another project in need of our im-
mediate attention is the lower roof on
the two-story rental house. We will be
requesting bids to have it re-roofed. We
hope to complete this work in a couple
of weeks.

Again thank you for all your help
and support.

BLYC Ladies’ Auxiliary
Mickey Schneider, Secretary

he monthly meeting of the
BLYC Ladies’ Auxiliary was
held on October 10, 1995.

President Kathy Brussee opened the
meeting with a few brief comments and
introduced her guests for the evening.
She then introduced the new officers for
1995-96 and the committee chairper-
sons.

The secretary’s report was read and

approved.

The treasurer’s report was read and

approved.

Jan Kaylor reported as of September
17, 1995 the showcase account to be
$3,771.46. The October 6 audit showed
nothing was missing from the showcase
except possibly knives on consignment
from a club member, due to the break-in
on September 17.

Membership Chairperson Wanetta
Lee presented ideas to encourage new
members’ wives to join the auxiliary.
Specifically to send a letter to the wife
with a brief history of the auxiliary and
follow up with a phone call and invita-
tion to come to the meetings.

Kathy presented gifts to Hans and
Margarite for jobs well done for the
auxiliary.

Kathy then told us that Commo-
dore John Sproat and the Board of Gov-
ernors wanted to host an appreciation
luncheon for the ladies in thanks for all
their work for the club. After discussion,
it was suggested that we ask Commo-
dore Sproat to make this event a Sunday
brunch, due to the interest we all have
in OSU football on Saturdays. If the
commodore is in agreement, we will set
November 12 for the brunch, combined
with a presentation called “Week in a
Bag”.

Margene Lambrecht announced we
are to bring crafts or home baked goods
to sell at the November 14 meeting. She
also encouraged us to bring guests.

There being no new business mo-
tion to adjourn was made by Phyllis
Flynn and seconded by Rosemary Finley.

Respectfully submitted,

\WW%

Ladies™ Auxiliary Brunch
Sunday, November 12

Ladies make your reservations for this event

9299941

Note: Breakfast will not be served on this date.
Members may enjoy this brunch for $7.00
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Snowball Regatta
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Oktoberfest '05
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Thanksgiving Jce Breaker,
jriclay, November 17, 190§

6 pm. Social Hour
/ p-m. Thunksgiving (Buffet

Cranberry Salad, :Trreshly Roasted Turkey,
gioney Mustard “Baked Ham, Oyster @ressing,
Sweet Potatoes, /Mashed Potatoes,
Buttered Corn, Rolls & Bulter,

Coffee/ “lea and g)umpkin Pie

(I

7 - 2
~ <=

For Reservations, Call Hans at 929-9941
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) 0.5.U. BAND PARTY

Saturday, November 4, 1995

6:30 p.m. Hors D’ Oeuvres and Cocktails
7:30 p.m. Buffet

Menu

Three Bean Salad
Carved Roast Beef
Fresh Fried Chicken
Au Gratin Potatoes

Celery Dressing
Vegetable

Dessert (Punkin Roll)

.m. 0.S.U. Alumni Band
m Disc Jockey John Sproat

$12.50 per person, tax & tip included
Make Early Reservations 929-9941
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Winter Club Hoars

Labor Day through Memorial Day

Wednesday 5 p-m. to Close Dining room hours are from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m.
Friday 5 p-m. to Close on Wednesday, Friday and Saturday
Saturday ~ 11:30 a.m. to Close On Sundays, an a la Carte Breakfast is served from
Sunday 9am.to7 p.m. 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Closed Monday, Tuesday and Thursday Dinners are served from 11:30 a.m. to 6 p.m.

For Reservations call Hans Kamphowe at 929-9941

World Cruise

Saturday, November 11, 1995
‘““Night at Sea”

P 7S S S = =
P AMANNNNNR

& Jj’.‘%&‘:‘g‘&%\ 6 p.m. Cocktails

- | |4 \e\ .
; HJHZ/J; Yo N p.m. Dinner %
| WY ShaZl .

Wy 8 3 p.m. Entertainment —————=—

e —

0.5.U. AT MICHIGAN

TAILGATE PARTY
NOVEMBER 25, 1995
Plan to arrive at least 30 min. before the start of the game

CHEERLEADERS
PoM PoMms

VGV
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~The 1995-1996 Board
Commodore John Sproat
Vice Commodore Fred Wright
Entertainment
Rear Commodore Frank Foster
Bar & Kitchen
Governor Emil Klein
Race, Regatta, Jr. Sailing
Governor Dick Manifold
Rentals & Docks
Governor Mike Oliver
Log
Governor John Geiger
Membership & Directory
Governor Tim Maite
House & Grounds

Governor Mike Schilling
Off Island Maintenance

The Trustees

Commodore Jim McBride
Commodore Greg Miller
Commodore Al Wing
Commodore Steve Schilling
Commodore Marque Debenport

DATED MATERIAL

5018 N. Bank
Watkins Island
P.O. Box 867

Buckeye Lake, Ohio 43008
Address Correction Requested

Photographer
& Editor

Governor Mike Oliver

November

0SU Band Party with

Rush Party preceding.
National Election Day
Board Meeting

World Cruise - Night at Sea
Ladies’ Auxiliary Brunch
Ladies’ Auxiliary Meeting
Thanksgiving Dinner
Thanksgiving Day

0OSU at Mich. Party

December

World Cruise - London, Eng.

Childrens’ Christmas Party
Ladies’ Auxiliary Christmas
Dinner

Board Meeting

Family Christmas Dinners
Family Christmas Dinners
Christmas Eve Club Closed
Christmas Day

" New Year’s Eve Party

January
New Year’s Day
Bowl Game at Club
Club closed till 27th
Men Only Party
location TBA
Martin Luther King Day
World Cruise - Rome, ltaly
Super Bowl Party

Frank
Aol Mard
LLa8nCa

1995 B.L.Y.C. Appointments

Snowball Regatta ......... Governor Emil /7~
Klein, Chairman & Commodore Steve
Schilling

Antique Boat Regatta... Chairmen Dave
Kiser & Commodore George Conrad
(Bill Hoermle Consultant)

Homer Tussing Memorial

““T'ween The Trees” Cruise Bob Yerke

Treasure Hunt .........ccun...... Howard Clark
Fleet Surgeon.......cccceuuvueee. Dr. Richard
Walters
Fleet Measurer .......cccceuveenn. George Holler
ILYA Delegate .................... Commodore
Gus Schell
Historian ......ccccveeevveeeinnenns Commodore
Frank Foster
Parliamentarian .................. Commodore
George Fisher
Insurance ......ccooeveennrineneneens Don Best

Commodore Don White
Vice Commodore Fred Wright
Fred Bair ’
Perpetual Fund
Commodore Frank Foster, Chairman
Commodore George Conrad

Rick Rueckel
Tom Flynn
Junior Scholarship ....... Governor
Mike Schilling
€711 @ |11, FEm——— Commodore
George Conrad

Long-Range Planning Committee
Commodore Don White (Chairman)
Commodore Frank Foster
Commodore Al Wing
Commodore Jim McBride
Rear Commodore Frank Foster IV
Tim Kellogg
Jim Fedor
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